
BLPA Annual Membership Meeting
July 24, 2021
10:00 AM  

Via ZOOM                                                                       
Attending:  35 people attending representing 27 Votes of the membership and one non-member.  

                        Guest—Phil Keefe of the Loon Protection Society

Meeting called to order at 10:04 AM
· Welcome – President DeLand
· Moment of Silence for Veda Hosmer, Anne Higgs and Harrie Rand
· Presentation/Q and A – Phil Keefe of Loon Protection Society (LPS)  re request to place a Loon Rafting Nest at Blaisdell Lake
· NH Loon Protection Society has benefitted from the B-120 Oil Spill Settlement – which has generated a program for placing Loon Nesting rafts in various locations in NH in an effort to restore Loon population
· Oil Spill was in Buzzards Bay of coast of Mass in 2003 – killed more than 500 Loons

· Currently 1 in 4 Loons born – from artificial rafts in NH

· Raft would be off-shore near ‘islands’ at lake down near Spruce Point (Doug shared graphic of map with delineation of distances

· Raft would be maintained and managed by LPS

· Loons nest May to late summer
· Takes 3-5 years to determine if the raft is successful – with loon pair returning, chicks born, etc

· If Loons start nesting—LPS would mark off area—warn of protections of nesting loons, etc

· Boaters/ PWC not allowed within 150 feet

· Can accommodate some wave/wake action- that does not typically disrupt nesting – unless excessive

· Phil has been actively monitoring the Loon activity on Blaisdell Lake and feels it is a suitable location

· LPS wants to work collaboratively with the lake and its residents to ensure a positive experience

· DISCUSSION WITH MEMBERSHIP LATER IN MEETING--   Phil was thanked for his time and input and left the meeting    10:42
· Clerks’ Report:  Betsy Fowler
· Minutes from the July 25, 2020 Annual Membership Meeting—proposed for acceptance.
· MOTION:   Steve Domber moved that the minutes the July 25, 2020 Annual Membership Meeting be approved. Seconded by Sharon Kenrick - VOTE- Approved- Unanimous. 
· Membership – Vicki Willard – as of 7/16/21
· To date 81 paid members—(Note: not all money deposited at time of meeting) 
· 33 members made donations with their dues
· 61 members have requested a PIN for the lock
· 3 New members
· Mark and Diane Preston
· John and Krista Potthast- Haynes
· Dawn Godkin and Diana Sutherland
· Boats/Launch – to date
· 8 Motorized Season Passes
· 2 Non-Motorized Season Passes
· 1 Dockage fees to date (Conforti-Adams) 
· 5 Motorized Day Launches
· 7 Non-Motorized Day Launches
· 1 Non-member donation
· Newsletter
· Dorothy Jeffrey was acknowledged and thanked for her well received work on the Spring Newsletter
· Financial:   Kristine Mozes –Treasurer
· End of Year -  FY 2020- 2021

· Administration account up due to renewal of website domain
· Beach liability insurance higher than budgeted
· Property Tax lower than budgeted
· Town decreased the water frontage we are assessed for, which lowered our taxes, though the value of the land was increased. 
· Water Quality expenses lower than anticipated—fewer tests completed 
· Invoices were paid for the work that was completed for gate/fence at beach/launch 
· Fees paid to Aspen Environmental for survey/plan for beach/launch
· 82 paid members for the year
· As of 5/23/21—the Account Balances were:
· Our Charter Trust investments (Reserve and Legacy) both gained @ 44% Year- over- Year
· Bar Harbor Checking -  $21,356.04
· Charter Trust Investment Reserve - $54,048.16
· Legacy Fund -- $17,260.65
· TOTAL - $92,664.85
· This financial information was independently reviewed for accuracy by Dave Young and approved- Kristine has letter on file. 

· Year -to Date – FY 2021-20 22  -  as of 7/16/21
· Per Kristine’s info re deposits to bank--- 78 paid members
· Current Account Balances a
· Bar Harbor Checking - $26,915.10
· Charter Trust Investment Reserve- $55,301.73
· Legacy - $17, 708.40 
· TOTAL ACCOUNT BALANCES - $99, 925.23

· At this time Kristine proposes that the amount of $6,385 from the Legacy Fund be moved from Checking to Legacy Fund—has been held in checking. 
· Proposed Budget for FY 2022- 2023
· No significant changes

· Anticipated income from membership will remain at 80 X $85

· Beach Supplies and Beach Management lines have been combined – for $350.00

· Beach taxes at $4,500.00 – Beach assessment from Town has increased from $147,000.00 to $165,000.00 

· Town decreased the water frontage we are assessed for, which lowered our taxes, though the value of the land was increased. 
· Total Proposed Budget-- $7,370.00

· MOTION: Vicki Willard moved to accept financial reports as presented and to approve the proposed budget for FY 2022- 2023. Seconded by Sharon Kenrick.  VOTE—Unanimous- APPROVED

· COMMITTEE REPORTS
· LOCK UPDATE and DISCUSSION—Kristine Mozes
· First lock damaged by water—has been replaced, at no cost, by the company
· A new box has been constructed to protect the lock—please be sure the lock is secured inside this box at all times.
· Reminder that members with a PIN Code should try not to use their personal PIN code to let others in.  Please have anyone interested in access to use the process as noted at the gate.  If necessary == use your code and please let Weed Watch on-call know about it. 
· Kristine has ported (moved)over all PIN Codes—original codes are now 6- Digit not 8-Digit.  All need to drop the last two digits of their original PIN Codes
· A phone number is used for the Weed Watch line—for texting and calling. 
· Weed Watch volunteers respond to calls and texts
· Call for more on- call Weed Watch volunteers for remainder of the season
· The features of the Smart Lock allow us to collect good data
· We will plan to use this system this year—and next – as a pilot to determine if it workable. 
· Adopt- A- Highway - Betsy Fowler
· It was noted in the Spring Newsletter that we needed someone to take this on—
· Please communicate with Betsy if you have an interest if taking on this project—information from previous manager – Tim Beale—is available. 
· Dam Committee – Bruce Ellsworth
· Bruce has been putting boards in/out all spring/summer to manage the level- recent rains have been monitored.
· It was noted that due to recent rains and high-water level—more debris is in the lake—dock pieces, natural debris from edges.  Please monitor lake for debris and remove when possible and/or notify the Board if action is needed
· Will advise members of this thru a communication soon—and ask them to keep wake down to minimize loosening of shore-line debris
· Bruce noted that the next scheduled lake lowering is for 2023
· Water Quality/ Conservation – Steve Domber\Chris Kelley
· Sampling
Since the 2019 annual meeting Blaisdell Lake water quality has been tested 3 times; August, October, and June. NH DES Lakes Monitoring Program staff were supposed to sample the lake this summer, but that was postponed due to COVID19 restrictions. BLPA will sample in August instead. DES hopes to visit in 2021. Sampling locations include: • In the lake locations are the “Deep spot” (off of Bass Pont) and the outlet (near the dam) in the lake, • Tributary locations (when flows and water levels are high enough) are Brown, Russell, Billings, Bum Carter, sheep dip, and north shore, • Billings Pond and Russell Pond (which drain to Blaisdell). Each spot is sampled for: pH, phosphorous, chloride, conductivity, turbidity, and alkalinity. In addition, the deep spot is sampled for chlorophyll A and water clarity. 
· Water Quality Results: In general, the water quality remains stable and good. However, there are negative or worsening trends in chloride and conductivity for sheep dip, Bum Carter, Russell inlet and Russell Pond. DES indicated this could be the result of winter road salt application. The higher inflow concentrations also resulted in slightly greater than the state medians, yet less than a level of concern, for the deep spot and outlet sampling locations in the lake. Russell Pond and Inlet are consistently identified as areas with the lowest quality water. See DES’s Volunteer Lake Assessment Program 2019 Individual Lake Report for a great summary of the data and what it means at  https://www4.des.state.nh.us/OneStopPub/TrophicSurveys/2019-blaisdell-sutton.pdf.
What We Can Do:

 Blaisdell’s water quality is a function of the cumulative actions of every property owner in the watershed and especially of those with lake front property. Keeping native vegetation and plants on the shoreline and inland areas, maintaining septic systems, not using fertilizers, and limiting impervious surfaces are simple but critical steps that everyone can take to help maintain the lake’s water quality. Preventing invasive species from entering the lake is also critical as these can degrade water quality and limit recreation. Maintaining and cleaning your watercraft, especially if you use them in other lakes, is critical. Weed watch is also a key part of protecting the lake’s water quality. One of the newest emerging issues is Harmful Algal Blooms or HABs, sometime referred to as cyanobacteria. When these blooms occur, they display bright green surface scums or dingy green water. They can leave toxins in the water that make swimming or any exposure to the water dangerous. See  https://www.des.nh.gov/organization/commissioner/pip/factsheets/wmb/documents/wmb-10.pdf      for more info. 

For more info check out the NH Lakes Mapper: https://www.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=1f45dc20877b4b959239b8a4a60ef540
· Jenn McCourt and Steve Domber will work to communicate with both the DOT and the Town of Sutton re the over-use of Salt and Sand on the State and Town roads in the winter—seems excessive and is harmful to the lake.

· Nominating Committee
· President Deland thanked the following members as they are completing their terms on the Board –
· Pete Savickas
· Dorothy Jeffrey
· Gail Olson
· At the July 19, 2021 Board meeting the Board agreed to propose the following nominations to the Board
· Jenn McCourt
· Buster Brown
· Motion—Betsy Fowler moved that the Board propose the nomination of both Jen McCourt and Buster Brown to the BLPA.  Seconded by Kate Bailey.  VOTE—Unanimous—Approved
· This leaves one position open for the Board—this will be reviewed and discussed at the end of season Board meeting.
· NEW BUSINESS   
· By-Laws - need for Ad Hoc/ Task Force for review—with focus on Membership and Beach Use
· More and more we are receiving requests for use of the beach and membership that are not clear
· Current language in our By-Laws is vague.  We have discussed this concern in the past.
·  President will establish a committee to review this issue and recommend Amendments to the By-Laws for the 2022 Annual Meeting.  
· MOTION--   Kate Bailey moved that the Executive Committee be approved to spend an amount up to $2,500.00 for legal fees for purpose of reviewing, updating the By-Laws.  Seconded by Bruce Ellsworth. VOTE- Unanimous—Approved. 
· Loon Raft Nest Discussion
· Do the landowners in that section of the lake know about this plan?
· Vicki noted that we only have about 1/3 of our voting members in attendance—we may need to do more to get his information out to them
· Perhaps a survey or a notification by e-mail
· Some times kids like to use those islands (rocks?) to swim to, play at, etc.
· Don Hall wants to know what LPS has for a PLAN B
· Do we have an authority to say Yes or No to this—the water is owned by the State not by BLPA—
· Perhaps we inform and survey and provide LPS with our thoughts—opinion, etc
· Eagles and snapping turtles are predators—LPS has noted that the Raft is designed to minimize impact of predators.  
· Develop a FAQ sheet for members—get their opinions
· This discussion will be continued at the end of Season Board meeting
· No decision now
Motion to Adjourn – Steve Domber. Seconded by Bruce Ellsworth – VOTE—Unanimous—Approved

Meeting adjourned at 11:46 AM

Next meeting of the BLPA Members --- Summer of 2022—Details TBD         
Respectfully submitted - 

Betsy Fowler- BLPA Clerk –   July 25, 2021
APPROVED by vote of Membership at Annual Meeting July 23, 2022
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